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June 12, 2005

Senate Committee on Legal and Constitutional Affairs

The Catholic Civil Rights League would have preferred that Bill C-38 be withdrawn. With so many pitfalls to re-defining the institution of marriage, we now urge Senators to significantly amend Bill C-38.  We have always believed there are other avenues for granting equality to same sex couples, and other domestic partners for that matter, who seek legal recognition for their domestic arrangements while maintaining the definition of marriage that Canadians have always known and understood. While granting any legal status to same sex unions is contrary to the religious beliefs of some people, it would at least not create the human rights dilemmas posed by redefining a foundational institution in society.

The Commons Legislative Committee and debate at third reading codified several amendments regarding protection for individuals and organizations who continue to espouse marriage as the union of a man and a woman to the exclusion of all others based on recognition of freedom of conscience and religion (Clause 3.1). In addition, a provision was added to protect charities which include the advancement of religion as one of their stated purposes on similar grounds (Clause 11.1). 

However, given the assumption that marriage will indeed be redefined as the union of two persons, it is imperative that Bill C-38 be amended to address the following concerns:
1. Senator Kinsella sought some recognition of the fact that many if not most citizens believe that Parliament should uphold or recognize the traditional definition of marriage as the union of a man and woman to the exclusion of all others. Specific recognition of these understandings should be incorporated into the operative sections of the Bill or in the preamble where it discusses freedom of conscience and religion or in the section where the public interest in expressing diverse views on marriage is included.

2. The rights of marriage commissioners and others employed in civil ceremonies to avoid participation in same sex marriage deserve to be recognized according to the religious freedom guarantees of the Charter of Rights and Freedoms. As solemnization issues are primarily under provincial jurisdiction, Parliament should require the provinces to enact protective legislation. In order for this to be allowed, the Senate should move that a new proclamation section be added whereby this Bill not come into force until June 30, 2007, so as to allow provincial legislatures to enact legislation to protect such individuals and institutions.
3. Religious schools need to retain the right to control the curriculum in their family life programs. Parliament should allow provinces to enact legislation in respect of these rights. A delay in the proclamation of this Bill would allow provincial legislatures to enact legislation to protect such individuals and institutions.
4. Similarly, the provinces should enact laws in respect of the rights of parents to withdraw their children from public school classes that violate their religious or conscientious beliefs.  A delay in the proclamation of this Bill would allow provincial legislatures to enact legislation to protect such individuals and institutions.

